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The United States is committed and will remain committed to achieving an AIDS-free 
generation. 

-U.S. Secretary of State Hillary Rodham Clinton, July 23, 2012

Since Secretary Clinton announced the goal of an AIDS-free generation and President Obama set 
new targets for PEPFAR on World AIDS Day 2011, the President’s Emergency Plan for AIDS Relief 
(PEPFAR) has been working to put us on the path to an AIDS-free generation.  PEPFAR is focusing on 
“combination prevention” including condoms, counseling and testing, and special emphasis on three 
core interventions: treatment as prevention, voluntary medical male circumcision, and stopping the 
transmission of HIV from mothers to children.  
[
Latest PEPFAR Program Results

Supporting nearly  ■ 4.5 million people on treatment, an increase of nearly 600,000 in the first 
half of fiscal year 2012 (through March 2012), putting PEPFAR on track to meet the President’s 
goal of treating 6 million people by the end of 2013;
Supporting more than  ■ 400,000 male circumcision procedures in the first half of FY 2012; and
Reaching more than  ■ 370,000 HIV-positive pregnant women with antiretroviral drugs to prevent 
mother-to-child transmission in the first half of fiscal year 2012, putting PEPFAR on track to 
meet its target of reaching an additional 1.5 million women by the end of 2013.
PEPFAR directly supported HIV testing and counseling for more than  ■ 40 million people in fiscal 
year 2011, providing a critical entry point to prevention, treatment and care.  
The U.S. is the first and largest donor to the Global Fund to Fight AIDS, Tuberculosis and Malaria.   ■
To date, the U.S has provided more than $7.1 billion to the Fund. 
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Secretary Clinton announced:
$80 million ■  to support innovative approaches that ensure HIV-positive pregnant women get the 
treatment they need to protect themselves, their babies, and their partners;
$40 million ■  to support South Africa’s plans to provide voluntary medical male circumcisions for 
almost half a million boys and men in the coming year;
$15 million ■  for implementation research to identify the specific interventions that are most ef-
fective for reaching key populations;
$20 million ■  to launch a challenge fund that will support country-led plans to expand services for 
their key populations; and
$2 million ■  investment in the Robert Carr Civil Society Networks Fund to bolster the efforts of 
civil society groups in addressing key populations.


